## **Steven Sepe**

From: Heather Robison <a href="https://www.ncom/herobison@gmail.com/">https://www.ncom/heather Robison <a href="https://www.ncom/">https://www.ncom/heather Robison <a href="https://www.ncom/">https://www.ncom/heather Robison <a href="https://www.ncom/">https://www.ncom/heather Robison <a href="https://www.ncom/">https://www.ncom/</a>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 10:31 AM

**To:** House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com;

beatriceaesthetics@gmail.com

Subject: support Bill 5351

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

I am writing to express my strong support for Bill 5351 for the ongoing practice and recognition of highly qualified aesthetic nurses in our healthcare system. As a patient who has benefitted from their expertise and dedication for over 15 years, I believe it is crucial to ensure that these professionals can continue to provide the exceptional care that many of us have come to trust and rely on.

If the bill does not pass, patients may lose access to their preferred providers and facilities, impacting the quality of care. Aesthetic nurses contribute significantly to the healthcare system, and their loss could harm both patients and local medical facilities

I urge you to support this bill to ensure continued access to high-quality aesthetic care in our community.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. I look forward to seeing positive developments that support our dedicated aesthetic nurses and, in turn, enhance patient care.

Sincerely, Heather C Robison RN 2 Algonquin Dr, Middletown, RI 02842